
Staff Advisory Committee to the President 
September 12, 2011, 10 a.m. 

 
Present: Brooke Dedmond, Kevin Edward, Susan Henry, Patrena Hicks, Kaye Loftis (chair), 
Tammy Martin, Randal McCloud, Chris Smith, Donna Warren, Denette Way 
 
Others Present: President Bell, Mike Cowan, Terri Taylor 
 
President’s Comments 
President Bell opened the meeting with a greeting and announced that TTU was again listed by 
The Princeton Review in the “Best Southeastern Colleges” category and as one of the “Best 
Universities in the South” by the U.S.News & World Report.  
 
TTU will occupy two new buildings this year, the former Prescott Central Middle School and the 
former State Public Health Building. Tech has the second largest enrollment increase in the TBR 
with record enrollment of 11,703 students.  
 
With the current economy, budget uncertainties continue for the University. The good news is 
that Tech was able to provide a 3% COLA pay raise, and plans are underway to address 
employees receiving pay below pay scale targets. Also, Tech employees with 2+ years of service 
will receive a $1000 bonus in October.  
 
Campus Safety is always a top priority. Many students are new to the campus and are not 
familiar with the campus layout. President Bell encouraged the need for caution while driving or 
walking on campus. 
 
President Bell reiterated that he will retire on June 30, 2012, after 36 years at Tech. He thanked 
everyone for the support and friendships during his time at the University.  
  
Service-Pin Presentations 
 
President Bell led the service-pin presentation that totaled an accumulation of 1060 years of 
service by Tech staff. Recipients were as follows: 
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             5 years  

 Barbara Baier 
 Christina Baird  
 Polly Burns  
 Susan Case 
 Dylcia Cowan 
 Joyce Cronk 
 Marilyn Cunningham 
 Anna Debord 
 Troy Dickens 
 Mary Galloway 
 Regina Gragg 
 Linda Harris 
 Melinda Hedgecoth 
 Judy Lack 
 Patricia Peavyhouse 
 Robert Peterson 
 Vickie Pittman 
 Gloria Presley 
 Chris Smith 
 Vivian Smith 
 Frances Sparks 
 Stephanie Stamps 

 

 
10 years 

 Lisa Brown 
 Faye Dedrick 
 Robin Dixon 
 Gayla Donnell 
 Patty Dyer 
 Douglas Fowler 
 David Glossup 
 Tammie Glossup 
 Bobby Hunter 
 Linda Lafever 
 Linda Lee 
 Billy Maxwell 
 Jackie Maxwell 
 Linda McConaha 
 Sheila McNeal 
 Donald Merriman 
 Patty Pasquale 
 Hugh Piercey 
 Michael Prince 
 Mary Saunders 
 Rachel Starnes 
 Sharon Underwood 
 Bobby White 
 Kurt Yeager 

 

 
15 years 

 Sherry Binkley 
 Kevin Burchett 
 Audrey Cody 
 Doris Crail 
 Linda Fisk 
 Troy Harris 
 Patricia Huddleston 
 Donald Moss 
 Valerie Nash 
 Charles Richardson 
 Kimberly York 

 

20 years 
 Katharine Kumar 
 Rebecca Leimer 
 Deborah Pickett 
 Tony Savage 
 Elizabeth Tudor 

 

25 years 
 Cordell Dowell 
 Sue Earles 
 Vickie Floyd 
 Riggs Gentry 
 David Hall 
 Betty Harris 
 Susan Horne 
 Mickey Huddleston 
 Jim Mathis 
 Sandra Pigg 
 Randell Raper 
 Lisa Rice 
 Tawnya Robinson-Moss 
 Mena Williams 

30 years 
 Perry Melton 
 Connie Nichols 

 
 
 

35 years 
 Eddie Frizzell 

 

 
 
Following the service pin presentations, Chairman Loftis adjourned the meeting at 10:30 a.m. 
 
 
 
____________________ 

Terri Taylor, Recorder 


